
 

 

 

For Immediate Release: August 26, 2019 

 

Extreme conditions extend Alaska wildfire season to Sept. 30 

 

(Fairbanks, AK) – With several wildfires burning in Southcentral Alaska and high fire 

danger persisting due to continued warm, dry conditions, Department of Natural 

Resources Commissioner Corri Feige announced today that Alaska’s statutory wildfire 

season will be extended from August 31 to September 30. 

 

“Unprecedented fire risk conditions for the Southcentral and Kenai Peninsula regions 

and the ongoing large project fires in these areas have created statewide challenges for 

wildland fire response agencies,” Feige wrote in her order extending the fire season 

(attached).  “Any new fires will further stress the overall statewide response 

capabilities.” 

 

Alaska’s statutory wildfire season normally begins on April 1 and ends on August 31.  

Extension of the fire season under state law means that small- and large-scale burn 

permits will be required for open debris burning or the use of burn barrels through 

September 30. 

 

This is the first time the fire season has been extended since 2006 legislation shifted the 

five-month season to start and finish one month earlier.  Feige determined the one-

month extension was necessary to ensure public safety. 

 

An emergency burn closure remains in effect for the Kenai Peninsula and Matanuska-

Susitna boroughs, prohibiting any open burning due to the extremely dry conditions.  

The closure took effect on August 21 and applies to all types of burning, including 

campfires and the use of charcoal grills, on state, private, municipal and borough lands 

in the closure areas.  The closure includes campfires in established fire pits or fire rings 

in designated campgrounds. 

  



 

 

Devices that can be turned on and off — such as gas and pellet grills and backpacking 

or camp stoves that use fuel or compressed fuel canisters — are still allowed, though 

users are urged to be cautious with them as well.  The emergency burn closure will 

remain in effect until conditions moderate. 

 

The long-range weather outlook includes no forecast for significant rain in Southcentral 

Alaska for the next week.  Fire indices are at record-high levels on the Kenai Peninsula 

and in the Mat-Su valley.  Given the current wildfire activity and the extremely dry 

conditions, the Division of Forestry asks the public to be very careful with any activity 

that could spark a wildfire. 

 

While acreage burned this fire season falls well below the record season of 2004, when 

approximately 6.6 million acres burned, it marks the fifteenth time in 80 years of records 

that Alaska has seen more than 2 million acres burn in a single season.  As of Monday, 

682 fires have burned more than 2.5 million acres this season. 

 

CONTACT: Tim Mowry, Division of Forestry Public Information Officer, (907) 356-5512, 

tim.mowry@alaska.gov. 
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